ATTENTION UNIONIZED STATE EMPLOYEES:

SEBAC V. ROWLAND CLASS ACTION LAWSUIT UPDATE

Class counsel has now reached a settlement of the SEBAC lawsuit with the
Connecticut Attorney General. The settlement has been approved by the General
Assembly.

The court presiding over the case has also preliminarily approved the settlement
and has scheduled a hearing to consider whether to give final approval for the
settlement. That hearing will take place on October 1, 2015 at the United States
District Court at 450 Main Street, in Hartford.

Class members will receive notice before the hearing -- either by mail, email or
workplace posting, or through publication in several newspapers throughout
Connecticut — which will advise them of the date of the hearing and their rights
with respect to the settlement. It is expected that the notices will be mailed,
emailed or published on or before August 1, 2015.

WHAT WE NEED FROM YOU

To be a class member, you must have been employed by the State of
Connecticut and a member of a bargaining unit (or, if you were under a
working test period or training program, designated for membership in a
bargaining unit when you completed the test period) as of November 17,
2002.

Class members will receive different compensation from the settlement
depending on whether they were laid off from their state employment,
bumped to a different position in the state workforce, or suffered some other
adverse job consequence as a result of the layoffs.

In addition, all members of bargaining units will be entitled to receive
compensation for the chilling of their union membership rights as a result of
then-Governor Rowland’s targeting of union members for layoff.

We need to make sure that we have accurate information about each class
member to make sure that you receive the proper award from the settlement.

If you believe you were a member of the class, have questions, or want to
retrieve important documents or information about the lawsuit, please visit
the AFT Connecticut website at www.aftct.org for a link to the special
SEBAC Class Action Home Page.
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